

Clarke County Litter Committee

Meeting Notes (no quorum)
Tuesday, May 16, 2023 – 5:30PM
Berryville-Clarke County Government Center – A/B Meeting Room

| ATTENDANCE | |
|-----------------------------------|---|
| Ashley Harrison (Chair) | ✓ |
| Tom Bauhan | ✓ |
| Matthew Bass (BOS Representative) | ✓ |
| John Keim | ✓ |
| Mary Martin | ✓ |
| Meg Roque | X |

STAFF PRESENT: Kristina Maddox (Office Manager / Zoning Officer), Lorien Lemmon (Preservation Planner / GIS Coordinator)

OTHERS PRESENT: Christi McMullen

Call to Order

Chair Harrison called the meeting to order at 5:34pm.

Approval of Agenda

Mr. Bauhan made the motion to approve the agenda as presented by Staff, seconded by Ms. Martin.

Approval of Meeting Minutes

- March 8, 2023 Mr. Bauhan moved to approve the March 8, 2023 meeting minutes as presented by Staff, seconded by Ms. Martin.
- March 21, 2023 Mr. Bauhan moved to approve the March 21, 2023 meeting minutes as presented by Staff, seconded by Ms. Martin.
- April 18, 2023 The meeting notes were reviewed, however, did not require a vote as there was no quorum on April 18th.

Public Comments

Ms. McMullen thanked the Litter Committee for what they accomplish within the community and for nominating her for the annual "Clarke County Environmental Advocate of the Year" award. She explained where the additional glass bin is located at the convenience center and further explained the purple bin program. When asked by Mr. Bass if she was aware of the glass manufacturing company in town, Ms. McMullen said she was aware of them but had yet to contact them.

Planning, Engagement, and Scheduling in 2023

Mr. Keim said the Clarke County Environmental Council has yet to provide specific details on their needed items so we may revisit their needs in the fall for 2024 budget planning. He said he may attend one of their meetings at some point in the fall.

The committee discussed involving the high school students who need additional community and volunteer service hours for college applications.

Chair Harrison said the boat ramp pickup was a success and noted that several volunteers read the Clarke Monthly article written by Mr. Keim. He commented there would be another Clarke Monthly article in June.

Adjournment

With no further items to discuss, the meeting adjourned by consensus at 6:36pm.

Ashley Harrison (Cl

Kristina Maddox (Clerk)